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As the Chamber closes out another year in Huntington County,
we are grateful for the many blessings we had during 2024. The
Chamber is hopeful for 2025, and looks forward to the new year
ahead. We build those hopes on our strong past, and the continued
hard work of Huntington’s dedicated leaders toward the future.

In this first newsletter of 2025, we look back at some of the ac-
complishments of the past year. The Chamber is featuring and shar-
ing with you some of the ribbon cuttings and groundbreakings of
businesses here in Huntington County. This information also high-
lights some of the more important functions the Chamber provides
every day and every year to promote and support our member in-
vestors and the local business community.

As we begin the New Year, we also want to say “thank you” to
all of our wonderful members, and pledge to continue our mission
of “supporting and promoting a community atmosphere in which
business prospers and the quality of life continually improves.”

Shown in the photos from top left, down, are the ribbon cuttings
for 2024 at Laly’s Pizza & Cocktails, 32 W. Washington Street, Hunt-
ington; Summit Pain Management, 2855 Northpark Avenue, Suite
105, Huntington; Jimmy’s Barbership & Shave Parlor, 112 N. Main
Street, Roanoke; Little Sweets Spot, 315 N. Jefferson Street, Hunt-
ington; Popeyes, new restaurant on Hauenstein Road, Huntington,
and Quinn Veterinary Clinic and Behavior Center, 2809 Theater Av-
enue, Huntington.
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More accomplishments!
Huntington, Roanoke, Markle and Warren have all welcomed new

businesses begun in recent months, and buildings revitalized, re-
painted, improved and more.

As we move into 2025, the Chamber is hopeful that the momen-
tum continues. People are expressing the desire to visit downtowns
for a special experience or that unique gift. Huntington County has
begun to see the resurgence of small independently owned busi-
nesses start in the county, and the Chamber believes this is a posi-
tive beginning to the new year.

The top photo, at left, shows the ribbon cuttings at Teijin Automo-
tive Technologies’ new addition in Huntington; the new retail store
of Reust Lawncare & Landscaping, 2999 U.S.-24 East, Huntington;
the ribbon cuttings at the new Lutheran Health Physicians Hunting-
ton, 235 Hauenstein Road and Love Help Care, 1230 S. Jefferson
Street, Huntington. The groundbreaking at the new Bippus State
Bank Operations Center, 2871 Northpark Avenue, Huntington; and
ribbon cuttings at Ladd Dental Group of Huntington, 320 Northpoint
Avenue; Big E Promos, 1217 S. Jefferson Street, Suite D, Hunting-
ton and the new addition to the Parkview Boys & Girls Club of Hunt-
ington County, 608 E. State Street, Huntington.
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Additional celebrations!
The top photo shows several people celebrating the groundbreak-

ing for the new Iwo Jima monument that is now on display at Me-
morial Park; the celebration of 50 years of EMS services to
Huntington County at Parkview Huntington Hospital; and ribbon cut-
tings at the new First Federal Savings Bank, Fort Wayne, along with
the ribbon cutting at Drover Park to commemorate the new acces-
sible playground equipment for children of all abilities to enjoy.
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More accomplishments!
The top photo shows the ribbon cutting at Parkview Huntington

Family YMCA as they commemorate the opening of the Erie Rail
Trail connecting Huntington University, Crestview Middle School
and Parkview Huntington Family YMCA; the ribbon cutting at ZZ
Beauty Salon, 411 N. Jefferson Street; the ribbon cutting at the new
El Rancho Supermarket & Taqueria, 1 E. Market Street, Huntington
and the new Iwo Jima Monument at Memorial Park, Huntington.
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Michelle Crone named
executive director at YSB

The Youth Services Bureau of
Huntington County (YSB) is ex-
cited to introduce their new execu-
tive director, Michelle Crone. She
assumed her role on Monday, De-
cember 16, 2024.

Crone began her career with
YSB in May 2024 as the assistant
executive director. She has 27 years
of banking experience and ten
years of non-profit experience. 

According to the YSB,
Michelle's passion to serve others, commitment to the Hunting-
ton community and great personality made her the perfect per-
son to lead the Youth Services Bureau of Huntington County.

Michelle Crone

Ivy Tech offers equipment
maintenance classes

Ivy Tech of Fort Wayne has a great opportunity for Hunting-
ton County residents or anyone working in Huntington County.
The school is offering a way to skill up employees with their
Equipment Maintenance classes. Classes will last only nine
weeks and best of all, there is funding available.

This is an opportunity for employers and their employees
will not want to miss. Funding is available to Huntington resi-
dents as well as anyone who works in Huntington County. Go
to this link https://www.ivytech.edu/classes/skills-training-
classes/transportation-logistics/supply-chain-automation-equip-
ment-maintenance-sca-em/ to view class information and
www.huntingtonccf.org/slm will get you to the application for
funding from the Community Foundation of Huntington
County.

Classes run from January 13 through March 12, 2025 from 1
to 5 p.m. Class days are Monday, Wednesday and Thursday.

To get started students must create an account at www.hunt-
ingtonccf.org/slm. A code is then put in a code for the applica-
tion to come up. The code is: Learner. Please only share that
with those who have been accepted into the class. The applica-
tion is called “Ignite Your Future.” Students must either live
and/or work in Huntington County to be applicable.
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‘Meet & Greet to be held
in Warren on February 5

The Entrepreneurial Leadership Council, a committee of the
Huntington County Chamber of Commerce, will hold its next
Entrepreneurial ‘Meet & Greet’ on Wednesday, February 5,
from 5:30 to 7:30 p.m., at East of Chicago Pizza, 111 E. 1st
Street, Warren.

The gathering will feature guest speakers Terry L. Miller,
Mike and Tajsha Ralston and Bruce and Zane Herr.

Miller owns
and operates the
East of Chicago
Pizza in Warren.
Miller will speak
to the group on
some of the ups
and downs of owning and managing a restaurant. The awards
that come with owning your own business and more.

Mike and Tajsha Ralston, Aerial Ag
in Warren, will discuss ways in which
they operate their business. Ralston is a
drone pilot, operator, maintenance su-
pervisor, CEO, customer service repre-
sentative, troubleshooter and truly so
much more at Aerial Ag. Ralston has a
private applicator license, but he also
holds commercial and aerial applicator licenses. He has eleven
years of experience in the precision ag industry. Together the
Ralstons manage the business.

Bruce Herr and son, Zane, own-
ers of Dash 90 Wines, will share
with those attending how the win-
ery began, and how to start your
own business from the “ground
up.” They will talk about some of
the challenges and rewards that
come with building and managing
your own business along with rais-
ing four children. The Herrs will
share how Dash 90 Wines started and where they are today.

If you are an entrepreneur, aspiring entrepreneur, own your
own business, thinking about starting a business or simply in-
terested in learning more about growing entrepreneurial wealth
in Huntington County, this gathering is for you. If you would
like to attend this get-together reply to skimmel@huntington-
chamber.com. There is no cost to attend, but you must RSVP as
the Chamber needs to know how many will be attending. Food
will be provided by East of Chicago Pizza for this event.
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Foundation receives $4.8
million grant from Lilly

The Community Founda-
tion of Huntington County
is honored to have received
a grant of $4,806,133 from
the Lilly Endowment Inc.
through the Community
Leadership Implementation
Grants component of the
eighth phase of its Giving
Indiana Funds for Tomor-
row (GIFT VIII) initiative.
This is one of 30 implemen-
tation grants being awarded
through GIFT VIII, a statewide Lilly Endowment initiative de-
signed to support the efforts of community foundations and
their partners to strengthen quality of life for the people in the
towns, cities, counties and regions they serve.

Through this grant, the Community Foundation will collabo-
rate with the City of Huntington, Huntington Main Street and
key partners to enhance quality-of-place investments in down-
town Huntington. These efforts will align with local input gath-
ered through the City’s Downtown Master Plan process – a
critical aspect of achieving a successful grant outcome. Addi-
tionally, the grant will leverage further funding opportunities to
support downtown revitalization projects in communities
throughout Huntington County.

With funding now secured, the Community Foundation and
its partners will focus on bringing the vision of the Downtown
Master Plan to life. The community can look forward to visible
progress, including finalized project designs, enhanced public
spaces, new recreational and entertainment opportunities and
strengthened support for local businesses. Throughout the
process, regular updates will ensure residents stay informed
and engaged as these exciting changes take shape.

“This is a team win for Huntington County,” says Matt Dit-
zler, Community Foundation Executive Director. “The City’s
thoughtful planning and the community’s strong engagement
were essential to our success. This grant gives us a unique op-
portunity to reinvest in our downtowns and create vibrant
places that strengthen the social fabric of our communities for
generations to come.”

In 1990, Lilly Endowment launched the Giving Indiana
Funds for Tomorrow (GIFT) initiative to help establish and fur-
ther develop community foundations throughout Indiana. Lilly
Endowment hoped that Indiana’s community foundations could
enhance the quality of life in their communities by convening
conversations among people of diverse ages, socioeconomic
backgrounds, occupations, races and cultural traditions about
their communities’ most compelling needs and opportunities as
well as the best ways to address them.

Interested in learning more? Stay connected with the Com-
munity Foundation on social media or visit www.huntington-
ccf.org for the latest updates on grant progress.



Page 8 Huntington County Chamber of Commerce January 2025

Little Sweets Spot now
making homemade fudge

Little Sweets Spot in downtown Huntington is now making
homemade fudge. The fudge is made fresh at the store located
at 315 N. Jefferson Street, and it is the only candy store to offer
freshly made fudge in Huntington. The store is owned by Ash-
ton and Betty Pinkerton.

According to Betty, “We are making our own fudge with our
own label attached. We can create our own recipes and produce
our own flavors of fudge because what we purchased was not
franchised equipment.”

“We are focusing on 12 different flavors. The fudge is made
fresh daily at the store,” said Pinkerton. “Flavors include
peanut butter, peanut butter chocolate, chocolate, birthday
cake, strawberry swirl, chewy praline, cookies ‘n cream,
peanut butter crunch, maple walnut, chocolate nut, chocolate
M&M and candy bar.

Asked why they decided to invest in making fudge, Betty
replied, “Over the time we have owned the store people have
asked if we sell fudge. We listen to our customers and if they
are wanting fudge, then Ashton and I felt we need to give the
customers what they want. Plans are to have a ‘Flavor of the
Month,’ for our customers.”

You can contact Little Sweets Spot by calling (260) 200-
1015, email littlesweetsspot@gmail.com or visit them on Face-
book.

Little Sweets Spot in downtown Huntington has added
freshly made fudge to purchase from their store. The store
started with 12 different flavors to include peanut butter,
peanut butter chocolate, chocolate, birthday cake, strawberry
swirl, chewy praline, cookies ‘n cream, peanut butter crunch,
maple walnut, chocolate nut, chocolate M&M and candy bar.
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Annual HARTA Frigid Encounter
New Year’s Day, January 1, 2025

Schenkel Station, 11 W. State Street, 2 p.m.

Free Lunch
Saturday, January 4, 11 a.m. to 1 p.m.

Trinity United Methodist Church, 530 Guilford Street

Chamber Coffee Connections
Wednesday, January 15, 2025

Habecker Dining Commons, Huntington University, 8 a.m.

Entrepreneurial ‘Meet & Greet’
Wednesday, February 5, 2025
East of Chicago Pizza, Warren

Taste of Warren
Saturday, March 1, 2025

Dash 90 Wines, 6750 W 900 S-90, Warren

For A Complete Calendar of Events
Visit our website at www.huntington-chamber.com


